February 14, 2006

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Sean Robin, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of February 15, 2006 – Resolution amending tax exemptions for one Preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 34).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to amend a property tax exemption for a project in Council Member Reyna’s District.

The project in Council Member Reyna’s District is a 66-unit Section 202 Supportive Housing for the Elderly development.  Through the Section 202 program housing is developed with financing from the federal Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and the City provides tax exemptions pursuant to State law.  The completed projects provide rental housing for the low-income elderly and receive operating subsidies from HUD. The value of the tax exemption is projected at approximately $67,720 in the first year of the exemption and $4 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.  

This exemption was previously approved in September of 2003.  However, at the time of the action, the City miscalculated the value of the exemption.  This amendment changes the exemption to the appropriate amount.

The Council Member has approved of amending the tax exemption for the project in her district. 

